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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 5th Oct 2015
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Mark Sains
Secretary


Chris Green
Treasurer


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Nathan Scott
Men’s Captain


Andy Ward


Thom Darby


Zena Ellis


Kim Caddy

1 Chairman’s Comments
This month sees the start of the Three Counties Cross Country League, with the first fixture at Wellingborough on 25th October. I am aware that this clashes with the Luton Half Marathon that many of you have either already entered or intend to enter, and unfortunately this clash was unavoidable. I fully appreciate that you wish to support this local event, and encourage you to do so. Whichever race you choose do, wear your club colours with pride.
For all of you considering participating in cross country this season, please remember that everyone’s score is important, as even if your score does not register for our club it can affect the scores of other teams. The more runners that we have, the better result we can achieve. Because of the high numbers expected at the cross-country fixtures, please try to car-share wherever possible. The message board on the website is a good way to let others know that you have some space in your car, or that you are looking for a lift.
The club AGM takes place on Thursday 12th November, and I hope that you will all be able to attend. After five years I will be stepping down as Chairman, and the role of club secretary will also be available – but please bear in mind that all positions on the committee are only for a term of one year, and you may put yourself forward for any one of them.  If you want to see your club grow and progress, or even if you would like to see changes made, please consider putting yourself forward.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Helen Morris and Lynn Doyle.
3 Previous Minutes
The minutes for September were accepted.

4 Matters Arising
Need to confirm with Kate Neale that she is ok if we have official pacers at the Parkrun
NS mentioned that buying a race clock is under £200. Committee is happy to buy it at that price.

MS checked to see if the track night was staying free or charging a nominal £1. Currently, it will stay free – but it is open for checking periodically,

There are several Striders signed up for the Manchester Marathon (and relays).

DD mentioned La Tourquet (8th Aug) as another potential club event (it includes 10k and half-marathon)

DD sent out the old 5k time trial route. NS has also suggested a track 5000m time trial as well (note that UKA keep 5k and 5000m events separate)

SH still needs confirmation of us of Crawley Green SSC for the AGM (although he has verbal confirmation)

5 Secretary Report

Correspondence received:
· 3 Counties XC are increasing the price per race to £4

· Beds XC, location is still to be confirmed

M Layzell & M Tedder have both requested LiRF course funding

We are please to welcome 4 new members (with MS still to process 3 other applications)
6 Treasurer’s Report

CG presented the accounts for the end of the year:
· £246 cash

· £10957 in the bank (with several unpaid cheques)
· £1811.93 for charity (after October social committee requests the value to be rounded up to £2000)
CG asked DD to a do a stock take (value only) for end of September

CG is investigating opening a new bank account

· He will provide info for after the AGM

· MS suggested ensuring that online payments are allowed for paying annual subs
7 Running Report by Lynn Doyle & Nathan Scott for Events in September 2015
The nights grow longer and the daylight noticeable shorter as we superb summer of running and one as a club we should be proud of. Let’s take that amasing team spirit into the autumn and attack the cross countries as a team.
Before we get too bogged down (literally) in talk of cross country let’s be upstanding and celebrate what went on last month. 
September 5th\6th 2015
As most weekends do we kicked off with the local Parkrun. No PB’s were achieved this week but a good turnout for Striders regardless. Meanwhile some of our ladies took on the St Albans Stampede, Miriam, Liz, Linda and Sarah took on the 12 hour race and managed to cover a whopping 92 combined miles in 11 hours and 33 minutes. Sounds… tiring! Well done girls.
Sunday saw the annual running (and crawling) of the appropriately name “Beast”. John Chapman (02:07:17), Brian Davies (02:04:14), Liz Davies (02:40:26) and Stewart Read (02:28:46) ran the event and one simply remarked “Never Again!” We shall see!
Simon Norris and Nikki Cox picked up a stunning medal at the “Spitfire 10km” in Hendon. Certainly worth a look next year if just for the bling!
September 12th\13th 2015
Graham Busch (05:52) and Paul Keech (05:09) tackled the Jungfrau Marathon. Admittedly when writing this report I had to google the race. I will simply add what Wikipedia had to say as I cannot put it any better myself. “The Jungfrau Marathon is one of the best known mountain marathons in the world, in full view of the famous Eiger, Mönch, and Jungfrau mountains in the Bernese Oberland area of the Swiss Alps.”
Sounds superb! Well done both of you.
The Luton Parkrun again saw a handsome turnout of striders but for the second week running, no reported PB’s. 
Andy Smith ran and won the King’s Forest Marathon in a time of 03:42:32. Superb effort by Andy and great to see him claim the top spot. Kate Neale and Paul Davies made the long journey up north to take part in the famous Great North Run. Kate finished in 02:28:14 while Paul achieved a PB of 1:28:30. Another cracking run by Paul.
Annelies Gerber fancied some hill work and headed over the Dunstable Downs challenge and completed the marathon distance in 05:16:18.
Closer to home but involving a couple of additional sports, Andy Ward took part in the Xscape Tri in MK. Andy enjoyed the Swim and bike and pushed himself on the run to finish in 01:36:24. Preparation has already started for the European championships in 2016 which Andy qualified for earlier in the year. 
September 16th
Some rare midweek action saw Amanda Rankin run a 31:03 5km race at Gunnersby Park. Superb effort Amanda. Well done.
September 17th
Further midweek action saw Nathan Scott take part in the World Triathlon Championships in Chicago. Nathan completed the very hot Swim, bike, run event in a time of 10:09:33 which provided him with a world ranking of 33rd.
September 19th / 20th
Back to the weekends and back to Luton Parkrun and with a few weeks drought of PB’s it was the ladies who shone the brightest. Linda Scanlan (20:42) claimed her new PB and Lorraine Webb (25:34) also achieved a shiny new PB.
Leighton “tough” 10 interested Valerie Dawson (1:41:00), Gez Fallon (1:07:07) and Gary Fowler. This notoriously hilly course delivered a new PB for Gary of 01:16:57. What a course to get a PB on!
Miriam Linforth decided to get down and dirty at the Rock Solid 10km obstacle course. The 10km route took 02:10 to tackle and the photos certainly showed that Miriam had a lot of fun!
September 26th / 27th
So we come to the final weekend of summer. Again the Parkrun attracted a lot of striders but sadly no PB’s. However, PB’s were being achieved further afield.
Gez Fallon found his new 10km PB of 39:29 at Clapham Common 10k whilst Mark Sains found a nice PB for his Marathon at the TBL Reverse Marathon of 03:02:23. Not bad at all for a backwards marathon… wait for it…..! Simon Norris also received a new marathon PB but did so in Berlin. A great run seeing Simon across the line in 03:57:54. Well done lads. Superb running and all very well deserved.
The first ever Hitchin town centre 5k attracted Ashley Philpott (22:39), Kate Neale (27:33), Amanda Rankin (29:48) and Christine Hunter (29:48). No PB’s were claimed but that’s no surprise as a quick look at the route map shows a very technical course.
Lorraine Webb went in search of some merry men in Nottingham and ran the Robin Hood half marathon. No merry men found but she did leave with a PB of over 3.5 minutes. She clocked 1:55:11 and put it down to some superb hill and speed work sessions. 
Last but not least and beating Chris Evans was John Ryan. He ran the Windsor half marathon in a time of 1:50 showing that he has recovered nicely from his Ironman Bolton. 
Well done everyone who raced. Remember if you didn’t put your result on the race sheet then we cannot include it in the report, so please, please, please remember to write your achievements down.
As I have mentioned once or twice, it is now the end of those nice long light evenings. Please dig out those neon reflective tops and flashing arm bands and keep yourselves safe whilst out running. Speedwork and hill work sessions will now be held “on road” and the new Tuesday track sessions are fully floodlit.

Enjoy your running but be safe.
8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:

· Linda Scanlan and Lorraine Webb for outstanding racing
9 AGM
SH to double check booking for 12th November
SH to contact charity rep

MS asked for committee members to let him know if they are happy re-standing

TD checked whether nominees has to be at the AGM

· No, but it is best if people know who the nominees are

· SH will ask nominees (who are present) to stand, so that names can be put to faces
10 Suggestions Box

Can SotM be put on the website (it is)

· We will put a photo on the front page

Request for training t-shirts (& buffs & hoodies) – NS will take a look

Publish some routes for different length runs (like the website used to do) – NS & DD to investigate

There are no marathon photos on the website – DD to take the social photo from facebook while waiting for some official photos

Request for the beginners’ course to be twice a year (to try to catch those who have a marathon place)

· Each beginners course is a lot of work for all the coaches, but especially for the main organisers

· We will consider an intermediate course

· But will make the beginners course documentation available for self-helpers

· We will sort out some marathon schedules, and see if groups will sign up for the same schedules

Social night suggestions:

· Are they too frequent? (They are supposed to be monthly birthday socials)

· We should keep promoting the socials on facebook

· Possibly have theme nights for the food (e.g Indian/Chinese)

· We will do this occasionally
11 AOB
ZE asked about hotels for Manchester marathon
· We will asked people to post links for their hotels so that people can meet up

· AW suggested a hotel near Altrincham

ZE has Tom-Tom watch for raffling (we will do it at the Christmas Social)

DD asked for a marathon photo to be taken at the next social

DD presented a suggestion for the Beginner’s Page:

· NS/SH asked that the ’20 minute’ running requirement be removed

· SH will double check and contact DD

DD is putting up the Luton HM road closure signs (and wanted to make sure XC runners were not impacted)

TD asked that the club race be an agenda item (for the foreseeable future)
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